
 

 

To whom it may concern, 

Subject: Extension of Special Use Permit for Adams Toyota Collision facility located at 2401 NE Douglas 

St., Lee’s Summit MO. 

My name is Darrell Durham. My wife, daughter and I live at 2400 NE Douglas St, Lee’s Summit MO. 

Located across the street from the Toyota Collision facility. We sometimes smell a strong odor of 

something like paint or reducer coming from the Toyota facility. We smell it even in the back yard which 

is about 250 feet from the closest part of their building. My wife and daughter both suffer from migraine 

headaches. They are both forced to remain indoors when the smells occur in order to prevent having a 

Migraine. This is an interruption in their normal routines. 

We attended a meeting at the Toyota Collision facility on September 30th along with other neighbors. 

My neighbors in the other four houses nearest the facility have indicated to me they also have smelled 

the odor. Three of the five families were present at the meeting and all indicated to the Toyota 

representatives that they have smelled the odor. The response we heard was that they have a state-of-

the-art paint room with down draft filters and other filters. We would like to have some assurance that 

if they receive an extension to the Special Use Permit that something will be done to eliminated the 

odor coming from the facility. 

Thank you for your consideration, 

Darrell Durham 

2400 NE Douglas St. 

Lee’s Summit, MO 64064 


